MINUTES OF THE PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VICARAGE ON WEDNESDAY 17TH JULY 2002, AT 8.00 P.M.


PRESENT: Dorothy Tilbury, Sheila Ball, Velda Hagen-Brown, Jone Forrester, Valerie McKenzie, Brian Smith, Richard Smith, Thelma Bramble, Walter Butcher, Fr. Miller (Chair), Flora Bryant (Secretary), Ann Horsfall, Beryl James, Margaret Wood, Angela Robinson, David McCready.

1.Prayers. The Parochial Church Council Meeting of St. Mary the Virgin began with prayers.
2.Apologies for absence: Received from Barbara Nicolaou, and Beverly Wauchope. 
3. Minutes of the last meeting: Minutes of the last meeting held on 13th June ’02 were
agreed and signed as a correct record.
4. Matters Arising from the minutes: 
Fr. Miller advised that updated Child Protection Policy which is in line with national guidelines and Diocese Regulations have now been given to PCC members. It was clarified that policy relates to sexual abuse and physical harm.
9 3) Fr. Miller explained that a letter had been written and sent to Bank re changing current bank accounts . Response received, which did not deal with points raised.
5. St. Mary’s Church 
i)Noticeboards: Fr. Miller explained that noticeboards are in Vestry, awaiting signwriter’s inscription. He added that it has transpired that Planning and Faculty permission are required. This has been actioned and decision is expected in mid-August.
ii)Update on new lavatory: Fr.Miller reported that architect had visited, that there have been some movement. An issue regarding door has come to light i.e.the door should have been hung facing Vestry, will therefore need to be re-hung. He added that project is due to go to DAC in July and Faculty in September. It is anticipated that this will be finalised by end of the year.
iii)Update on Lighting Project: It was reported that the architect had presented the final drawing. The drawing will need to be submitted to DAC for agreement, in order that certificate can be issued. Thereafter, contractors can be appointed.
iv)Roof and Gutter work: It was reported that both flat roof and porch needed re-roofing – estimated cost is in region of £7,500. It was pointed out that in the event of rotten timber being detected, then cost is likely to increase. It was also noted that guttering needed to be checked. 
v)Update on cleaning and restoration of church interior: No update - architect’s decision awaited.
vi)Health and Safety: It was pointed out that health and safety policy needed to be in place for purposes of insurance and in line with Diocese regulation and That this is also necessary as clergy is classified as self employed.
David McCready went through with PCC format and questions that needed to be completed for insurance . Discussions ensued and the questionaire completed. It was noted and agreed that there are a number of items on list that needed to be checked with/ brought to the attention of the architect including crack in Rherdos. Other areas identified as requiring health and safety checks/action were clear-out of cellar;also box needed to be erected where microphone cabling can be housed, as currently microphone is unplugged prior to holy communion. David McC. to complete Health and Safety Policy Statement and provide copies at the next PCC meeting.
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7.Kemble Hall Project: 
i)Report on progress of building work. Fr. Miller reported that he had been advised that the project is delayed by three weeks, therefore hand-over date is now scheduled for end of December. He added that in the meantime, there were three issues that need to be bourne in mind i) Cost of work to cottage has increased from £10,000 to £16,000. It was suggested that a breakdown of cost be obtained and that a list of other local contractors be achieved ,who could perhaps be used to do the extra jobs. 2) Kitchen – the proposed plan is that in order to make the kitchen larger that the size of the boiler room is reduced.. More details will be provided later. 3) Fr. Miller explained that currently there are two routes/divisions in place where issues relating to the Kemble Hall Project are looked/discussed: a) Management Committee Meeting and b) Parochial Church Council Meeting.
ii)Management of new hall: Fr. Miller distributed the first draft copy of “Hiring the Kemble Hall”, which relates to one-off usage. He added that for ongoing use, lease agreement would be necessary. It was pointed out that the draft comprised of: the standard Diocese form/Church law as well advice/comparisons with other hiring agreements. 
Sheila Ball reported back on discussion re Licence with Haringey Trading Standards Office, Telephone: 8489 0000. That licence are not required, except in cases where alcohol is being sold, when the onus would be on hirer to apply to Magistrates Court for a temporary licence. It was suggested that Management Meeting may need to be arranged specifically to looked at pricing/fees; that it may also be necessary to consult with Biscoes regarding hiring fees.
It was noted that the next Management Meeting is arranged for Wednesday 21st August at 8.00 p.m. in the Vicarage.
8. Matters Relating to other Parish Buildings: There were none.
9. Correspondence and Vicar’s Notices: 
London Challenge & Mission Action Plan
Fr. Miller explained that he had received information/letters relating to the London Challenge events planned. It was acknowledged that at present there are a number of things happening and therefore the main focus needed to be tasks/things that are being undertaking in the parish. It was agreed that as part of the London Challenge that the Rev.Tim Atkins, Vicar for Christ Church be invited to visit parish at the end of the autumn. Events that could be linked to London Challenge were highlighted: the Boys Brigade Camp weekend or adults involved. September 8th Childrens Mass/Bible Story Book, Harvest Festival September 29th. It was noted that the Mission Action Plan (circulated) also needed to be updated. 
It was noted that the Parochial Church Council may also need to plan an away day in order to establish where we go next.
10. Any other business - There were no any other business.
11.The Parochial Church Council Meeting ended with closing prayers.

DATE OF NEXT PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING, WEDNESDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER ‘02 AT 8.00 IN THE VICARAGE


















